From:

George Gholson

Sent:

Sunday, June 19, 2016 12:37 PM

To:

Amy Dutschke

Cc:

Chad Broussard; Lorrae Russell; Arvada Wolfin

Subject:

Re: Timbisha Shoshone Ridgecrest Project - Meeting Request

Hi Amy

Thank you for getting back to me. The 29th at 1PM would work if that is possible. Let me know. There will probably be 4 Tribal Council members, David (environmental guy), Nigel White and myself plan to attend.

George Gholson Chairman Timbisha Shoshone Tribe george@timbisha.com

Office: 760-872-3614 Fax: 760-872-3670



CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this transmission may be privileged and confidential information, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender that you have received this communication in error and then delete it. Thank you.

On Jun 16, 2016, at 3:32 PM, Amy Dutschke <amy.dutschke@bia.gov> wrote:

How about June 29th or 30th? Let me know if either of these dates work for you. Also, if you could let me know a time that works we can confirm a meetings.

Amy

From: George Gholson [mailto:george@timbisha.com]

Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2016 9:43 AM

To: Amy Dutschke

Subject: Timbisha Shoshone Ridgecrest Project – Meeting Request

Hi Amy

I am writing to request a meeting with you and Bureau of Indian Affairs staff to discuss our tribe's proposed casino project in Ridgecrest. It is our intent to work with your office to obtain NEPA compliance for a fee-to-trust acquisition for gaming. To initiate the NEPA and fee-to-trust processes, we would like members of our team to attend a meeting with you and BIA staff. We feel it would be beneficial to have BIA Pacific Region Realty and Environmental department staff present at the meeting to assist us in understanding the requirements

of the fee-to-trust process. We would be pleased to meet with you in Sacramento at your earliest convenience. If you have an opening the week of June 27 would be great for me. It is probably the only week this year I have some free time or it may just feel that way. Thank You

George Gholson Chairman Timbisha Shoshone Tribe george@timbisha.com Office: 760-872-3614

Office: 760-872-3614 Fax: 760-872-3670

<image001.png>

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this transmission may be privileged and confidential information, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender that you have received this communication in error and then delete it. Thank you.

From:

George Gholson

Sent:

Wednesday, June 15, 2016 9:43 AM

To:

Amy Dutschke

Subject:

Timbisha Shoshone Ridgecrest Project – Meeting Request

Hi Amy

I am writing to request a meeting with you and Bureau of Indian Affairs staff to discuss our tribe's proposed casino project in Ridgecrest. It is our intent to work with your office to obtain NEPA compliance for a fee-to-trust acquisition for gaming. To initiate the NEPA and fee-to-trust processes, we would like members of our team to attend a meeting with you and BIA staff. We feel it would be beneficial to have BIA Pacific Region Realty and Environmental department staff present at the meeting to assist us in understanding the requirements of the fee-to-trust process. We would be pleased to meet with you in Sacramento at your earliest convenience. If you have an opening the week of June 27 would be great for me. It is probably the only week this year I have some free time or it may just feel that way.

Thank You

George Gholson Chairman Timbisha Shoshone Tribe george@timbisha.com

Office: 760-872-3614 Fax: 760-872-3670



CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this transmission may be privileged and confidential information, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender that you have received this communication in error and then delete it. Thank you.

From:

Pete, Darren

Sent:

Monday, June 06, 2016 9:18 AM

To:

Amy Dutschke

Cc:

Kevin Bearquiver; Jeremy Bratt; Liberty Metcalf

Subject:

Re: Timbisha Shoshone FTT apps?

Amy,

Thank you very much for the information. I did search and see the article on the City and Tribe agreement. http://www.indianz.com/IndianGaming/2016/06/02/timbisha-shoshone-tribe-secure.asp

Darren

On Mon, Jun 6, 2016 at 12:10 PM, Amy Dutschke <amy.dutschke@bia.gov> wrote:

Darren

We don't currently have any applications from Timbisha. I do know that there has been a lot of information in the paper recently about the proposed casino site in Ridgecrest. The Timbisha do have a Homeland Act which provides for exchange of lands which I am sure they will want to use. This exchange would be a mandatory acquisition under the Homeland Act however, any lands would need to meet the conditions of the Act. We have had a number of calls from interested parties in the area and we have advised them that we will include them on our distribution list as interested parties when any application is received. Let me know if you need any additional information.

Amy

From: Pete, Darren [mailto:darren.pete@bia.gov]

Sent: Monday, June 06, 2016 6:34 AM

To: Amy Dutschke; Kevin Bearquiver; Katherine Henningsen

Cc: Jeremy Bratt; Liberty Metcalf

Subject: Timbisha Shoshone FTT apps?

Amy, Katherine or Kevin,

Are there any FTT apps in the Pacific Region for Timbisha Shoshone? I received an inquiry from Sen. Feinstein's office regarding a constituent of theirs concerned with "reservation shopping" and "Casinos" in the City of Ridgecrest. I check with Paula Hart in the Gaming office and they are not aware of any FTT apps for Timbisha for gaming purposes.

Let me know if there is anything submitted to your office and purpose of the land and the status of the application. Thanks.

Darren

Darren Pete, Director

Office of Congressional and Legislative Affairs - Indian Affairs

Office of the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs

Department of the Interior

P: 202-208-5706

F: 202-208-4623

Darren Pete, Director Office of Congressional and Legislative Affairs - Indian Affairs Office of the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs Department of the Interior

P: 202-208-5706 F: 202-208-4623

From:

Pete, Darren

Sent:

Monday, June 06, 2016 6:34 AM

To:

Amy Dutschke; Kevin Bearquiver; Katherine Henningsen

Cc:

Jeremy Bratt; Liberty Metcalf

Subject:

Timbisha Shoshone FTT apps?

Amy, Katherine or Kevin,

Are there any FTT apps in the Pacific Region for Timbisha Shoshone? I received an inquiry from Sen. Feinstein's office regarding a constituent of theirs concerned with "reservation shopping" and "Casinos" in the City of Ridgecrest. I check with Paula Hart in the Gaming office and they are not aware of any FTT apps for Timbisha for gaming purposes.

Let me know if there is anything submitted to your office and purpose of the land and the status of the application. Thanks.

Darren

Darren Pete, Director

Office of Congressional and Legislative Affairs - Indian Affairs

Office of the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs

Department of the Interior

P: 202-208-5706 F: 202-208-4623

From:

George Gholson

Sent:

Monday, June 20, 2016 5:29 PM

To:

Amy Dutschke

Subject:

Re: Timbisha Shoshone Ridgecrest Project - Meeting Request

Hi Amy

Thank you for getting back to me. The 29th at 1PM would work if that is possible. Let me know. There will probably be 4 Tribal Council members, David (environmental guy), Nigel White and myself plan to attend.

George Gholson Chairman Timbisha Shoshone Tribe george@timbisha.com Office: 760-872-3614

Fax: 760-872-3670

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this transmission may be privileged and confidential information, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender that you have received this communication in error and then delete it. Thank you.

On Jun 20, 2016, at 4:29 PM, Amy Dutschke <amy.dutschke@bia.gov> wrote:

George, just wondering if you came up with a date that would work for you? Please let me know so we can schedule.

Amy

From: Amy Dutschke [mailto:amy.dutschke@bia.gov]

Sent: Thursday, June 16, 2016 3:33 PM

To: 'George Gholson'

Cc: Chad Broussard; Lorrae Russell; Arvada Wolfin

Subject: RE: Timbisha Shoshone Ridgecrest Project – Meeting Request

How about June 29th or 30th? Let me know if either of these dates work for you. Also, if you could let me know a time that works we can confirm a meetings.

Amy

From: George Gholson [mailto:george@timbisha.com]

Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2016 9:43 AM

To: Amy Dutschke

Subject: Timbisha Shoshone Ridgecrest Project - Meeting Request

Hi Amy

I am writing to request a meeting with you and Bureau of Indian Affairs staff to discuss our tribe's proposed casino project in Ridgecrest. It is our intent to work with your office to obtain NEPA compliance for a fee-to-trust acquisition for gaming. To initiate the NEPA and fee-to-trust processes, we would like members of our team to attend a meeting with you and BIA staff. We feel it would be beneficial to have BIA Pacific Region Realty and Environmental department staff present at the meeting to assist us in understanding the requirements of the fee-to-trust process. We would be pleased to meet with you in Sacramento at your earliest convenience. If you have an opening the week of June 27 would be great for me. It is probably the only week this year I have some free time or it may just feel that way.

Thank You

George Gholson Chairman Timbisha Shoshone Tribe george@timbisha.com Office: 760-872-3614

Office: 760-872-3614 Fax: 760-872-3670

<image001.png>

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this transmission may be privileged and confidential information, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately reply to the sender that you have received this communication in error and then delete it. Thank you.